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REMARKS BY THE EXECUTIVE SECRETARY OF THE SUMMITS OF THE AMERICAS SECRETARIAT, SHERRY TROSS

Ambassador Girón, Chair of the Summit Implementation Review Group

Secretary General Insulza

Distinguished Permanent Representatives, Delegates, Permanent Observers

Special Guests

I am honored to participate in this meeting of the Summit Implementation Review Group for the first time in my current capacity as Executive Secretary of the Summit of the Americas Secretariat. I wish to thank Secretary General Insulza for offering me the opportunity to continue to serve our Member States as part of a team that is committed to facilitating the advancement of the Summit process and the continuous improvement thereof.
I also wish to reiterate my commitment and full cooperation to Ambassador Girón and the host country team as we work together in the planning and realization of the Sixth Summit of the Americas in 2012.
Secretary General Insulza and the Host Country Chair have both expressed a desire to see a strengthening and improvement of the process to achieve a number of key goals. Among these are:

1. The development of a more defined, effective and coherent architecture for the Summit process;
2. The establishment of a clear link between the elaboration of mandates and the identification of financing mechanisms;
3. Reinforcing the importance of this periodic engagement of heads of state and government of the Western Hemisphere;
4. Providing the tools to make the process transparent, accessible and inclusive; 
5. Highlighting the importance of implementation of existing mandates; and
6. Delivering a Summit that will produce fewer mandates and which can ultimately show measurable results.

The Summit of the Americas Secretariat looks forward to working with the host country and with the members to this body to realize the objectives already defined and others that may emerge during this process of ongoing consultation. 

Chair, I believe that the Summit process is best served when there is regular and open communication among all stakeholders, and when we learn from the challenges that have been encountered as well as the best practices that have been developed over the last 16 years of inter-American Summitry.

At the Summit Secretariat, we are working on a strategic approach to communication that involves incorporating, where possible, new technologies and virtual communication to monitor implementation of mandates, facilitate consultation with institutional partners and broaden citizen participation.

· The Summits Virtual Community (SVC) provides registered users access to online forums, thematic discussion groups and other communication tools, as well as access to Summit-related materials, such as documents, videos, links and other useful resources. The Summit Virtual Community has also hosted online consultations between the Government of Colombia and the 12 institutions of the Joint Summit Working Group (JSWG). The Virtual Community has also hosted consultations in preparation for Ministerial and other high-level meetings including the recent Inter-American Meeting of Ministers and High-Level Authorities on Sustainable Development in the Dominican Republic. We hope to expand use of this medium in the months ahead to facilitate Summit dialogue and consultation.

· Another useful tool, which we are evaluating, is the Summit of the Americas Follow-Up System (SISCA). This is an online tool that provides Member States with the opportunity to now share information about strategies and policies related to the Summits’ themes and provide reliable statistical information on implementation of Summit mandates. SISCA now provides us with the ability to aggregate and track information and, in essence, is helping us to close the information gap between the adoption and implementation of mandates. In the coming weeks, we hope to meet with delegations to share the benefits of this tool which we believe can be important in helping us to report on results and real advancement of Summit mandates that often go unreported and unnoticed.

Ultimately, today’s meeting presents an opportunity for us in the Summit of the Americas Secretariat to listen to you, the Member States, the drivers of the process. Based on your deliberations, we will develop new methodologies and strategies for facilitating the achievement of your stated goals.  

I look forward to today’s discussion and to working closely with all of you as we advance toward Cartagena 2012.
Thank you.
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